
City of Scottsbluff, Nebraska
Monday, March 11, 2024

Regular Meeting

Item New Bus1

Planning Commission to make a recommendation on the 
annexation request by Daniel Raymond for Lots 1-2, Block 1, Seth 
Raymond Subdivision. 

Staff Contact: 
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City of Scottsbluff Planning Commission    

Development Services Staff Report – Zachary Glaubius 

Prepared on: March 4, 2024  For Meeting of: March 11, 2024 
 

I. GENERAL INFORMATION 
A. Daniel Raymond, owner of the proposed Lots 1 & 2, Block 1, Seth Raymond Subdivision has 

requested annexation by the City of Scottsbluff.  
 
 

II. STAFF COMMENTS 
A. The reference Nebraska Revised Statutes below have been summarized for this agenda 

item. The complete statutes are included in the packet  
B. According Nebraska Revised Statute § 18-3301, an owner of territory contiguous to the 

corporate limits of a city desire to be annexed, the owner shall prepare a plat of the 
territory. A copy of the plat shall be filed with the city with a written request for annexation. 
The City Council shall at the next regular meeting after filing and request vote on the 
annexation. If the request is approved, an ordinance shall be prepared declaring the 
territory as within the corporate limits of the city. 

C. However, according Nebraska Revised Statute § 19-929, the city council shall not take final 
action on matters relating annexation of territory until it has received the recommendation 
of the planning commission 

D. Furthermore, according to Nebraska Revised Statute § 16-117 (7), when any owner of 
property contiguous to a city of the first class may by petition request that such property be 
included within the corporate limits of the city. The city council may include such property 
within the corporate limits without complying to subjection 3-6. 

i. Subsection 3-6 require a resolution for annexation, public notice in the newspaper, 
and a public hearing. 

E. To summarize, a property owner next to the city may request annexation, and when this 
occurs a public hearing on the annexation is not necessary. 

F. This land is located within the “Near-Term Development” designation on the future land use 
map.  
 

III. STAFF RECCOMENDATION 
A. Staff recommends the Planning Commission make a positive recommendation on approval by 

City Council on annexation of Lots 1 and 2, Block 1, Seth Raymond Subdivision.   
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